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New York City Reservoir Drawn Down To Prepare For Hurricane Sandy
 
The partner governments who cooperatively manage the Delaware River—Pennsylvania, 
Delaware, New Jersey, New York and New York City—announced Friday more than 120 
million gallons of water per day are being released from the Neversink Reservoir in Sullivan 
County, New York.

The water is being released from the reservoir, located in the Delaware River basin about 
75 miles northwest of New York City, in order to make room for rainfall from Hurricane Sandy.

“While modeling forecasts show the storm may lose strength when it makes landfall, 
there are still large volumes of rain that are expected to come down,” DEP Secretary Mike 
Krancer said. “In order to create more capacity in the reservoir to capture stormwater and prevent 
spilling, everyone has agreed that a release at Neversink Reservoir is in all of our best interests.

“Residents along the Delaware River may see higher than normal river volumes in the 
coming days in advance of the storm,” he said. “But this release now will help prevent the 
possibility of much higher river flows and flooding later on in the course of the storm event.”

Earlier this year, Pennsylvania and its partners signed an extension of a water 
management agreement that allowed for such releases in advance of storms. The agreement also 
includes measures to protect the habitat in the waterways and to balance the drinking water needs 
of millions of residents in the four states.

The two other New York City-owned reservoirs in the Delaware River watershed, 
Pepacton and Cannonsville, are at about 70 percent capacity. Additional releases at these 
reservoirs will not be conducted at this time. The Cannonsville Reservoir is along the West 
Branch of the Delaware River, and the Pepacton is on the East Branch.
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